
PUBLIC NOTICE 

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION : PROPOSED METEOROLOGICAL MAST 
LOT 1359 (No 564) CLAYTON ROAD, WILLIAMS  

The Shire has received an application for a 150 metre guyed mast on the abovementioned lot. 

The applicant has advised that the purpose of constructing and operating this mast is to 
conduct climatic monitoring to determine the suitability of the general area for the siting of a 
proposed future wind farm. Any future development of a wind farm is dependent on the 
outcomes of the proponent feasibility studies and approvals that are separate to this 
Development Application. 

Prior to determining this application, the Shire would like to provide the general public with an 
opportunity to comment on the proposal.  The plans can be viewed at the Shire of Williams, 9 
Brooking Street, Williams during office hours or on the Shire website.   

Should you wish to make a submission on the proposal, your comments (in writing) will need 
to be lodged by 4pm 13 February 2024.    

If no comments are received by the closure date, we will assume that you have no comment 
you wish to make and the application will be assessed and determined on its merits and 
without any further consultation.   

Should you have any queries relating to the proposed application, please do not hesitate to 
contact the Shire.  

__________________________________ 
Peter Stubbs  
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  

Date: 16 January 2024 




